
Got Sunshine? A National Campaign for Open 
Government

By Catherine Bertram        

Sunshine Week is a national campaign to raise public 
awareness for a more open government

It started in March of 2005, when the American Society of Newspaper 
Editors used a Knight grant to bring together more than 50 journalism 
groups to launch the first Sunshine Week.   Sunshine laws help keep our 
government accountable and transparent by mandating access to 
meetings and information. During Sunshine Week journalists and others 
shine a light on the spirit and intent of sunshine laws. Each state has 
laws to keep public meetings and documents exactly that — public. The 
Freedom of Information Act is one example.

Here in D.C., advocates for patient safety are pushing for access to 
information that would promote patient safety and allow consumers to 
choose between hospitals based on available data such as the infection 
rate of each hospital or the complication rates for certain procedures.  
The hospitals have this data readily available.  This information should be 
available to D.C. patients and their families.   More than half of the 
states have mandatory reporting requirements for hospital infections.  No 
such requirement exists in the District of Columbia.    We need support 
the D.C. Council and Mayor Fenty when they push for this legislation.  
Then we can determine whether the D.C. Department of Health is doing 
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all they can to make sure all the D.C. Hospitals work to reduce the 
number of hospital acquired infections.   

Let's get it out in the sunshine!
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